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WEEK 9 

NEWSLETTER 

THURSDAY 8TH SEPTEMBER  2022 

 
  

Grade 5 Camp ï Roses Gap 
Grade 5 students had an amazing 3 days on camp at Roses Gap. Kangaroos bouncing through camp, 
Kookaburras waking us up each morning and of course, the amazing adventure activities! With the 
beautiful Grampian mountains in the background, the kids enjoyed their free time playing and exploring 
with their friends. After many years of limited (no) camps, the students have all coped so well ï helping 
each other out, using their manners and trying their best at each activity.  
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Last Friday,  the Grade 1 and 2  classrooms were buzzing with excitement as students showcased their learning 

throughout the Unit  of Inquiry  òHow the  World Worksó. Students and parents had a great time undertaking 

an experiment together and looking at how states of matter can cha nge. Students then worked hard  to wr ite 

a procedure about the experiment they  did. A huge thank you to t he families that came into our classroom s to 

celebrate the student õs learning!  
 
 

CATs ï Your Childôs report on COMPASS this week.  
 

Have you seen your childôs report?  

¶ YES ï Thatôs Great, you will be able to monitor your childôs progress. 

¶ NO ï Please contact your childôs teacher or call the office and we will help you get on Compass. Itôs 

simple. 

We have several CATs (Common Assessment Tasks) going online this week. As you know, CATs are small reports 
about your childôs learning. Please jump on Compass and take a look at your childôs CAT. 
It would be super if you could make a comment about the learning too. If you have any questions about the CAT, 
just give your childôs teacher a call. 
This weekôs CAT reports: 
 

¶ Grade Prep ï A Maths assessment 

¶ Grade 1 & 2 - How I Learn assessment 

¶ Grade 3 & 4 ï A Writing assessment 

¶ Grade 5 & 6 ï A Writing assessment 

 
7 DAYS TO GO FOR OUR  PARENTS /  CAREGIVERS /  GUARDIANS TO  

 TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  
Our school is presently conducting the annual Parent/Caregiver/Guardian  
Opinion Survey. This survey is organised by the Department of Education and Training and is 
 designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of familiesô perceptions of school  
climate, student behaviour, and student engagement. Our school will use the survey results to 
 help inform and direct future school planning and improvement strategies. All families are 
 invited to participate in the survey that was sent via Compass. 
 
The Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey will be conducted from Monday 15th 
August to Friday 16th September. 
 

Thankyou to the 40 families who have responded.  
 

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete. The online survey will be available in a 
range of languages other than English. We encourage all families to participate in this survey. Thank you to those 
who have already taken the time to participate. 
 

We value your feedback. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Prep Letter Writing 
Last week the Preps were learning how to write letters. On Friday we wrote letters to our families.  We 
popped them into envelopes and put a stamp on them. Then we walked to the post box and posted 
them.  The kids could not wait for them to arrive at their homes! 

 

Word at West  
What ȴs your favourite school subject and why?  

West reporters  -  Ayla Anar & Alessa Bates  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sport, because I like 
programming and 
getting fit.  
 

Stephanie 5B 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sport, because it is a 
fun way of getting 
exercise  
 

Chelsea 4T 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Digital technology, 
because we get to 
do fun programming  
 

Sienna 4T 
 

Week 9 Assembly 
performances ­ 
9th  September  

 

The Grades 3 ï 5 Choir and 
all students in Prep/1/2 will 
be performing óI am the 
Earthô at assembly this 
week. The children in 
Prep/1/2 have learnt this 
song in Music classes and it 
is the song the Choir 
performed at the Mildura 
Arts Centre for óThe Beatô.  

 
 

Sunraysia Division Mini Olympics  
The Sunraysia Mini Olympics was held last Thursday at the Areo Ovals. The students represented our school with 
such fantastic attitudes and behaviour. Congratulations to all who competed and good luck to our 7 students going 
further to the Regionals next month.  Here is a wrap up of the day from Lana, Cobie and Isla.  
It was an extremely fun day and hard too, it was very competitive with 14 other schools. The weather was cold to 
start and then warmed up to be hot. We came home with many ribbons and lots of firsts and seconds. All our relays 
were amazing and the 11year old girls 
 came first place. All these people will 
 be invited to go on to the Regional  
finals in Bendigo on the 10th of  
October.  
 

Triple Jump- Lana Hubble 1st and 
Isla French 2nd  
 

800m- Melanie Beswick 1st 

 

100m- Isla French 1st, Ayla Micale 2nd  
and Bridie Cranston 2nd.  
 

Relay- Isla French, Melanie Beswick, 
Cobie Beswick and Okzana Fono.  
 


